
MEMORANDUM 

August 3, 2022 

 

TO:  SEC File No. S7-22-21 

FROM: Holly Hunter-Ceci 
  Office of Commissioner Mark T. Uyeda  
 
RE:  Teleconference with Federated Hermes, Inc. 

On August 2, 2022, Commissioner Mark T. Uyeda and his counsel, Holly Hunter-Ceci, had a 
telephone conversation with the following representatives of Federated Hermes, Inc.: 

• J. Christopher Donahue - Chairman, President, and Chief Executive Officer; 
• Debbie Cunningham - Executive Vice President and Chief Investment Officer, Global 

Liquidity Markets;  
• Gregory P. Dulski - General Counsel & Head of International Government Affairs at 

Federated Investors (UK) LLP; 
• Peter Germain - Executive Vice President, Chief Legal Officer and Secretary; and 
• Mike Granito - Chief Risk Officer  

The participants discussed Federated Hermes Inc.’s comment letters filed in connection with the 
SEC’s rulemaking proposal relating to money market fund reform. 


